
SCHOOL EMPLOYEES RETIREMENT SYSTEM OF OHIO 
300 E. BROAD ST., SUITE 100 • COLUMBUS, OHIO 43215-3746  

614-222-5853 • Toll-Free 800-878-5853 • www.ohsers.org 
 

 

RETIREMENT BOARD 
JEFFREY DELEONE  

Chair, Appointed-Member 
FRANK A. WEGLARZ  

Vice-Chair, Retiree-Member 
HUGH GARSIDE, JR 
Employee-Member 

JAMES H. HALLER 
Employee-Member 

 
 

RICHARD STENSRUD 
Executive Director 

KAREN D. ROGGENKAMP 
Deputy Executive Director 

MATTHEW A. KING 
Employee-Member 

CATHERINE P. MOSS 
Retiree-Member 

BARBRA M. PHILLIPS 
Employee-Member 

JAMES A. ROSSLER, JR 
Appointed Member 

DANIEL L. WILSON 
Appointed Member 

 

May 9, 2023 
 
The Honorable Bob Young 
Chairman, House Pensions Committee 
Ohio House of Representatives 
77 South High Street 
Floor 11 
Columbus, OH 43215 
 
RE: HCR 6 
 
Dear Chairman Young: 
 
The School Employees Retirement System of Ohio (SERS) wholeheartedly supports efforts like HCR 6 to 
encourage Congress to find a permanent legislative solution for our retirees who have been negatively impacted 
and members who will be unfairly disadvantaged by the current Windfall Elimination Provision (WEP) when they 
retire. Because a significant majority of our membership works in low-paying school support positions, the 
reduction of the modest Social Security benefits they earned during previous work in private sector jobs is enough 
to cause additional financial hardship in retirement. 
 
In a non-Social Security state like Ohio, public employees who qualify for a pension are subject to significant WEP 
reductions. In a SERS membership survey, 54% of our members said they paid into Social Security for 11-20 
years, which means they will lose the maximum per month in Social Security benefits they earned.  
 
Even though SERS educates members about the WEP penalty long before they retire, most members do not 
realize the financial impact until they file for Social Security benefits. The biggest complaint is that members 
believe they should receive the Social Security benefits they earned over the course of their careers. Other than 
full repeal, a choice for members between a revised WEP formula and the current formula could help these 
members receive a fairer calculation of their Social Security benefit.  Further, a monthly payment for retirees to 
offset the current WEP penalty would help them significantly.  
 
We believe a bi-partisan solution must be found to this ongoing problem and are encouraged by the continuing 
efforts to address this issue. Only a bi-partisan solution has a realistic chance to become law. We look forward to 
continuing to work with the members of the Ohio congressional delegation, both House and Senate, to address the 
inequities in the current WEP calculation.  
 
If we can provide any further information to you, please let us know. Thank you.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Richard Stensrud 
Executive Director 


